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LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

9th October, 2002

Meeting commenced:
  9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Pennington - in the Chair

Councillors Fernandez, Judge and Witkowski


33.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Carson, Cullen, Dobbs, Eglin, Smyth and Upton and Rev. Dr. Archer, Mr. Langley, Mr. Nathan and Rev. Fr. Paxton.

34. ORDSALL HALL
The Committee visited Ordsall Hall – a tudor manor house in the Ordsall housing estate.  The Hall received approximately 23,000 visitors per year 60% of whom were school children. Members had the opportunity to observe the imaginative way in which staff – dressed in period costume – engaged school children.  Specific activities were organised during summer which helped to stimulate wider interest in the Hall.  Members observed the website which attracted more visitors than any other museum website in the country.  Members noted the tremendous potential for development of the Hall both inside – as a number of rooms were currently unused – and outside where facilities such as a tudor garden could be developed.

It was reported that a number of options for developing the Hall were being considered. These included a Conservation Plan which set out ways of using the whole building and possibly development of a visitor centre separate from the Hall.  In the shorter term discussions were underway with The Lowry regarding joint marketing opportunities. 

At their discussions held after the visit Members felt that the high quality of work by staff inside the Hall was let down by the poor conditions outside the facility.  A relatively new extension to the Hall was completely out of character and the Hall itself showed signs of neglect being dirty and in need of painting.  Members felt also that the absence of facilities such as a café would limit the attractiveness of the Hall to visitors.

The Director of Education and Leisure agreed to look into the concerns expressed by Members but noted that pressures on budgets made it difficult for Members to give priority to non-statutory matters such as the Hall

35. WORKING CLASS MOVEMENT LIBRARY
The Committee visited the Working Class Movement Library which comprised a collection of books and other media about the labour movement.  The library was used by students, researchers and other persons (e.g. those studying family history).

Developments were underway to make the library accessible to a wider range of people.  These included a website which listed the materials available and gave potential visitors the opportunity to make bookings.  A programme had been developed which gave in depth examination of a specific subject – child labour – in an imaginative manner.  Visitors to the website heard local school children reading extracts which, together with musical excerpts and photographs, made the site interesting and attractive. Consideration was being given to expanding further this development possibly by introducing CD roms for circulation free of charge to Salford schools and at a fee to schools outside the City.

Members (a) felt that exterior of the library was in a poor condition and would deter visitors and (b) encouraged representatives of the library to liase with the Director of Education and Leisure and examine ways in which the library could contribute to adult learning in the City.

AGREED:
THAT the Director of Education and Leisure liase with the Trustees of the Working Class Movement Library with a view to submitting a joint report on the possible development and associated costs of the library to the December meeting of this Committee.
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